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In 2004, the City Council authorized the Sports Facility Partnership 
Fund to provide funding for upgrades to Rapid City’s recreational 
facilities which are leased to non-profit organizations. In 2009 the 
Program was expanded to include organizations who lease facilities 
from the City, and a second round of applications was authorized. 
Applications for funding were received from the following 
organizations: 
 

• Mary Hall Park Committee 
• Rapid City Softball Association 
• Storybook Island Inc. 

 
The applications were rated using the criteria in the program documents 
authorized by the City Council.   
 
The Parks and Recreation Advisory Board has reviewed the 
applications and recommends funding the projects as follows: 
 

1. Mary Hall Park Committee – Irrigation Project $  2,500.00 
2. RC Softball Association – Retaining Walls  $24,899.00 
3. Storybook Island Inc – Sidewalk Improvements $12,499.00 

 
Total:   $39,898.00 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 


